

Bethlehem Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes
April 10, 2023
In person –Chairman Morris, Select person Hibberd, Select person Strand, Select person Caplain, and Select person Bruno.
Chairman Morris opened the meeting at 6:00 and introduced Chris Jensen to present the Transfer Stations Recommendation and the USDA grant application.  
Mr. Jensen explained the process of the grant noting a requirement of public hearings and a town meeting vote to move forward with the proposed plan.  He said that this was a wonderful opportunity for the town and noted the patience and assistance of U.S.D.A officials as well as Aries Engineering.  
Chairperson Morris recommended some minor updates to the application.  The board thanked the Transfer Station Committee for the extensive work they have done enabling the submittal of the USDA grant application.  
Select person Caplain made a motion for the town of Bethlehem to move forward with the USDA grant.  Select person Hibberd seconded and all were in favor.  
Select person Caplain made a motion to adjourn 6:30 pm Select person Hibberd seconded, and all were in favor.
Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Moritz
Town Administrator
